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We are pleased to share with you our commemorative edition of our TrustEd 

CSAT talk. Which marks the historic week of mourning for the passing of Queen 

Elizabeth II. What follows are some examples of the work and approach taken by 

our family of schools. 

Sarah Godden (CEO) and Pete Johnstone (Deputy CEO) 

Belvidere tutor time was given up remembering the Queen on Friday 9th September. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Quotes from Belvidere Students  

“We are so sad that the Queen has died. It makes you think of what she did for our 

Country” – Year 7 

“I was so shocked. There are not many people still working at the age of 96 years old. She 

worked to the end showing how dedicated she was” – Year 8 

“We learnt about the Commonwealth at school. She saw so many changes in the UK and 

beyond” – Year 9 

A member of Belvidere teaching staff along with her daughter and mother (3 generations) 

were interviewed by the BBC news at Windsor Castle.  She beautifully shared her feelings 

about the Queen and her reign and was proud to be part of the atmosphere at the Castle. 
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Nursery 
 

Year 1 

Year 2 

Year 3 

 

Year 5  

 
“I have been feeling really sad when my 

Mum and Dad had the news on, I was 

seeing lots of The Queen on there. She 

was a really special person”. Quote from 

a pupil in Cedar class 

“You are more than just a Queen, you 

are Queen Elizabeth 11, our Queen”. 

Quote from a pupil in Elm class 
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Stokesay pupils have been busy designing commemorative stamps and mosaics. 

“The Queen has been a role model and inspiration to everyone over the past 70 

years”. 

 

Nursery 

Nursery at Stokesay have been busy 

making salt dough hearts in memory of 

the Queen. 

Reception 

Reception have been practising their 

fine motor skills and developing their 

creativity, whilst learning about the 

Queen. 

 

Year 1 

 
Year 2 

“Thank you, Queen, for serving our 

us and our Country!”. 

 

Class 4/5 

Class 4/5 have looked  

at the timeline of  

the Queen’s reign.  

In particular, the  

difference for the  

Queen growing up  

compared to us in 

Craven Arms. 
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Nursery 

Nursery have been getting creative at Castlefields, 

child have been drawing pictures of the Queen The 

pupil below told staff, “The Queen is smiling”. 

      

Year 1 

In celebration of the life of Queen 

Elizabeth II and to say ‘thank you’ to 

her for being our Head of State (and 

serving her Country and 

Commonwealth for so long). Year 1 

each decorated a heart for the Queen. 

 

 

Year 4 

A quote from a child in Year 4 - “We have been 

thinking of the Queen and all she has done for us”. 

 

Year 5 

Year 5 said “When the Queen died, we all felt very sad because she was an amazing lady who 

achieved lots in her reign”. 

Year 5 have been busy writing to King Charles III. 

 

 

 

Year 6 

Year 6 have created poetry about the Queen, these have been put on display in the classroom. 
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On Thursday the 8th September, Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II passed away. At 

Church Stretton School we took the opportunity to discuss this with students 

during their morning tutor time. A PowerPoint was shared across the school 

which explained the significance of the event and offered students the 

opportunity to reflect on what the Queen meant to them and what the future 

might hold for the new King. A minute's silence was then held. 

 

Reflecting on the life and death of Queen Elizabeth II 

Our school is a community which shares the joys and successes, and, at times, the 

challenges and sadness, that are part of the rich tapestry of life. 
Following the death of Queen Elizabeth II, we have taken take time to reflect 
and connect with one another through this shared experience. Tutors have 

shown a range of media to celebrate Queen Elizabeth’s long 
and remarkable life, discuss this momentous event and supported their “tutor 

family” to show their respect during our whole school “minute of silence”. 

We have discussed the history of our nation and changes over time in many 

curriculum areas and reflected on the figurehead not just as a Queen, but in the 

words of some of our pupils, as “the nation’s grandmother”. We have 

embraced the opportunity for some pupils to share their personal experiences, and 

for us to acknowledge how grief and bereavement are woven into all our lives, 

how we can support one another, and respect different practices at times of 

mourning across different cultures. 

Duties, expectations and responsibilities have been amongst the themes we have 

explored, from those King Charles now inherits, to everyone’s responsibility to be 

part of a successful and happy community and reinforce our “culture of kindness” 

and ensure “achievement for all”. 
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The Senior Prefect Leadership Team of Mary Webb School and Science 

College worked together to produce an assembly which they shared with the 

students in our school. These pictures are of them preparing it and delivering 

the assembly. 
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On Friday 9th September all students in school were part of a reflection on 

the life of Her Majesty followed by a 1 minute silence. 

From Monday 12th September we have had a condolence table and 

reflection wall in the school foyer for students and staff to use. Condolence 

cards have been filled in and posted on the wall. 

 
“We loved you – thank you for 

your service” – Quote from 

student of Meole Brace School 

“You are like our national 

Grandma - Thank you” – Quote 

from student at Meole Brace 

 

“I am so sad about you, you have 

always been with us” - Quote 

from student of Meole Brace School 

 

“Rest in peace with your husband - 

thank you” – Quote from student 

at Meole Brace School 

 

“Your family are all in our

    thoughts – we love you” -

    Quote from student at               

                                                          Meole Brace School 
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“Her Majesty, the Queen will forever be remembered as being loyal, 
compassionate, and a brilliant Queen, and an even better person”. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Artwork by students at Oldbury Wells School 

“Queen Elizabeth will be known as a 
determined and caring woman and 

will forever be the grandmother to the 
nation”. 

 

“Queen Elizabeth had two hands; one 
to help herself, the other to help her 

country”. 

 

“Her Majesty the Queen will always 
be remembered for her contribution 
and all the work she put into helping 

our country and commonwealth”. 
 

All quotes are from Oldbury Wells 

students this week. 

 

“The Queen will always be remembered 

for her loyalty and passion of Corgis, 

hats and first and foremost her country, 

our country”. 

 

“Queen Elizabeth will be known as 

being both beautiful and sensible”. 
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The pupils of St. Leonard’s 

expressed their feelings towards 

the loss of Her Majesty Queen 

Elizabeth II. 

 

Queen Elizabeth II remembrance display 

This heartfelt display was made by the 

pupils of St. Leonard’s. The children 

wrote prayers for the Queen, thanking 

her for everything she did. 

 

1BE have been discussing our amazing Queen we chatted about our own special 

memories of the Queen.  The Jubilee celebrations we took part in at our school picnic 

and some of the fantastic work she has done. We decorate crowns with a special 

message from each of us. 

 

Year 2 created a remembrance 

display for the classroom 

window. 

 

This week in Year 5 we wrote poems 

to remember our wonderful Queen. 

 


